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A MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD

Dear Parents/Carers,
It has been a very busy end to the Summer term for all at Dormers Wells. I would like to thank our amazing staff team who work tirelessly for your 
children, in an environment where teachers and schools are responsible for much more.

Summer Fair Fundraising
This year the children and some parents in the Infants enjoyed having the Little Circus (Circus Pazzaz) who put on a spectacular performance and 
kept everyone well entertained. The children and staff with the help of a few parents worked hard to make the day a success and managed to raise 
£2290.77 (a similar amount to last year). We still have a few ice lollies left to be sold, which would add a few more pounds to our enterprise pot. This 
money would enable us to buy vital resources for the children, such as playground equipment and books and subsidise trips. It takes a huge amount 
of planning, preparation and dedication to bring so many families together to fundraise for our school. We are very grateful to everyone who 
donated, spent on our stalls and dedicated their time to make this an enjoyable occasion.

Achievements
Pupils have now brought home their end of year reports. We hope the general comments, written by your child’s class teacher will help you to know 
where your child has been successful, as well as providing further targets for pupils to work on as they prepare for their new year or for a new phase 
of education. We are also pleased to share with parents, that our pupils did well this year in national statutory assessments in the following year 
groups: ● Year 1 Phonics ● Year 4 MTC ● Year 6 SATs
We are pleased with the academic achievements of all our pupils this year, including our Year 6 SATs results published last week, where our pupils 
were above National and improved from last year, in all areas except Maths/Combined.

These results are testament to the good teaching across the school and the broad and balanced curriculum we offer, not to mention the hard work 
our Year 6 pupils have put in to gain such good results, to take up to high school. This year group were impacted by COVID, as in the years 2019-
2020, and 2020-21, there were in Year 1 and 2 and were not invited into school during any lockdown.

Our results largely are above the provisional published national average. We are thrilled with these strong outcomes, particularly high for Writing; 
showing the impact of our targeted teaching, intervention and support. Well done team and thank you to parents, for your support. Our Year 6 
pupils are more than ready to take their talents and achievements to their new schools and we are very proud of them! We know that successes are 
not only academic and it has been lovely to read in the Year 6 Yearbook/Leavers Assembly Presentation, some of the highlights of their time at 
Dormers Wells.

TFL Travel Award
 We are proud to announce we have managed to maintain our Gold Award for our TFL sustainable travel in school. LOOK OUT FOR OUR BANNER! 
The children have engaged in lots of activities and competitions around travel this year and the past two years which contributed to the success. 
However, Our work is not done as we set ourselves some high targets for the new academic year:
1. To reduce school traffic and the illegal parking of parents to ensure that ALL pupils are kept safe coming into school or when leaving school.
2. Pupil Voice - ensuring the TFL Explorers are able to engage in Travel assemblies and run more competitions for children around travel.
3. Parent Voice - getting parents involved in our travel campaigns to ensure safety and travel sustainability .
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Nursery Places available for September 2025
Nursery is a fantastic opportunity for your child to meet new friends and socialise. It is a fun environment where the children learn through play. It 
increases their awareness of the world around them and helps them socialise. If your child was born between 1 September 2021 and 31 August 2022, 
s/he can now start Nursery. Please come into school for an application pack and we will start them as soon as possible.

Attendance Awards-JULY 2025 
We want all our pupils to achieve 97% and be in the 97 Club and achieve these great outcomes! A big shout out 
to our amazing children who continue to show a love of 
learning by coming to school daily. SPECIAL WELL DONE to 
the TOP 5 classes for their excellent attendance and these 

4 classes for winning a movie afternoon for fantastic Summer 2nd half 
term attendance : 1W Earhart, 3D Farah, 4W Wangari, 5D Blackman.  

Position Class attendance 

1st 5D Blackman 98.7% ☺ 

2nd= 4D Attenborough 96.5% ☺ 

2nd= 4W Wangari 96.5% ☺ 

4th= 1D Seacole 95.9% ☺ 

4th= 1W Earhart 95.9% ☺ 

6th 6W Johnson 95.3% 

7th 2W Curie 94.8% 

8th 2D Latimer 94.6% 

9th 3W Tendulkar 94.1%  

10th 3D Farah 93.9%  

11th YR Pollock 93.3% 

12th= 6D Hawking 92.9%  

12th= 5S Zephaniah 92.9% 

14th AM Nursery Raza 92.7%   

15th YR Mahlangu 92.3%  

16th 6S Turing 91.9%  

17th  PM Nursery Raza 89.5%   
Overall JULY 
attendance 

94.5% (TARGET OF 
95.5% NOT MET!)   

Attendance and Punctuality 
GOOD ATTENDANCE =GREAT RESULTS!
Attendance is down this month, due largely to unauthorised holidays. 
Do see our Chair of Governor’s message below, about the importance of 
good attendance at the end and start of an academic year. 
We ask that you continue to support us in the new academic year, 
improving attendance, as it is important that your child is in school every 
day learning. We also advise our Year 6 pupils transitioning to high school to 
practise their journey over the summer, to ensure they are able to arrive at 
school in good time. 

  
 

Summer Reading Challenge: Ready, Set, 
Read!  
I encourage all our pupils to take part in 
the Reading Agency’s Summer Reading 
Challenge – FREE for children aged 4-11 
and running in libraries across the country 
and online. If you're stuck for what to read 
next, they have lots of reading 
recommendations for all ages on their 
website. Explore the Summer Reading 
Challenge → 
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ 
Also do access the Summer HAF 
Programme Summer 2025, which has been posted on DOJO.  

Home Learning 
Although our pupils have made good progress this year which is a credit to the resilience of our pupils, the hard work of our 
teachers and supportive parents at home. To maintain this, we ask that during the holidays, pupils are encouraged to play, 
learn outdoors, exercise and read often. Children can still access online learning, such as E Collins Books, Spelling Shed, 
Numbots, My Maths and TimesTable Rockstars. 
 
SAFEGUARDING: ONLINE SAFETY  
To further help you keep your children safe online, this summer’s Parent Guide is: AI Enabled Scams. 
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SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PRIORITIES: THERAPEUTIC THINKING
One of our priorities this year is to support children to regulate their behaviour. This month’s tip: How to enjoy a great summer as a family: The 
summer break is quickly approaching! This is a great opportunity to build memories together and to connect with your children. The key is to find the 
balance between having just enough activity without over-scheduling your days. Also be aware that transitions take time: after a year of built-up stress 
or tension from school, your child may decompress into a meltdown or a few tantrums before she can fully settle into a new rhythm.
How can parents help?
Find some time every day to have some fun with your child: real belly laughs and some safe rough and tumble together are great decompressors. 
Remember that he will also still need some structure: make sure his day/week has a shape and a routine so that he knows what to expect. It is equally 
as important for children to have some downtime once in a while so that they can practice getting creative with their time: start making a ‘boredom 
buster jar’ with ideas of things they can do when they feel bored. Limit technology use to certain times of the day. And why not reflect back on the 
summer at the end of August by either making a photo album or drawing pictures of your favourite memories in a book?
SURVEY: BULLYING DEFINTION
In our recent Parent and Pupil survey, bullying was raised as a concern by some. So, the Junior Leadership Team (JLT) have come up with a clear 
definition for bullying :
"Bullying is when someone repeatedly (over and over again) hurts or makes fun of another person on purpose. It can happen through words, 
actions, or even online." They will make these into posters and have created a presentation and videos with role-plays, (shared on the website, before 
the end of term).

GOVERNOR OF THE MONTH: MAMTA MALHOTRA
And it’s the end of another school year!  As Governors we have had the opportunity to enjoy so many of the events the school has organised as part of 
our observation visits, including the Summer Fair and Circus, which two of our governors participated in as part of their learning walk with the Early 
Years. Harpal, our Health and Safety Governor, has completed an extremely positive Health and Safety Walk, commending the Attendance and 
Welfare officer, site staff and several other good practice areas. 
I recently had the pleasure of watching the Year 6 production of Lion King! It was nothing short of an outstanding performance. The staff turned into 
directors in the making, made sure we had a show worthy of the West End! We didn’t bring in expert directors or special costume makers, our school 
did it all themselves, through sheer creativity and hard work. A big THANK YOU to all the staff and community who go over and above to put on such 
fantastic events and shows for all to enjoy.   
Farewell to staff that are moving on to new ventures, wishing you all the very best, thank you for all you have given to the Dormers community. We 
also look forward to welcoming the new staff that will be joining our team in September. 
In times of change there is always opportunity, to reflect and rejuvenate. On behalf of the Governing Body, I wish our Y6 pupils all the very best as 
they grow into High School; Well done in graduating from Primary School and to our Nursery children graduating into Reception. Continue to BELIEVE, 
ASPIRE, FLOURISH!

To all the children who have worked so hard, WELL DONE, I am sure you are all very excited for the long summer break, you should be very proud, as 
behaviour in our school is always an area of recognition, whether it’s from external visitors, Ofsted or Governing Body feedback.  We are very proud of 
you. Be kind, be humble and reach for those stars.
Adults: Don’t let your child miss the 1st day of school!  Not sure what’s in store, a brand-new teacher and a whole lot more. Making new friends and 
seeing old ones too, what will we learn, I haven’t a clue, a brand-new adventure, you will not know if you do not show!  1st day back is Tuesday 2nd 
September. The 1st days and weeks are a very important part of your child’s journey it is always designed to provide additional support to ensure the 
children are not overwhelmed and transition well. Absence during this time can have a big impact on how the child will settle in their new class or new 
school, it also affects the whole class as teachers have to adapt to ensure all children are settling. Don’t let your child miss their 1st day at school. 
Don’t forget to continue engaging your children in lots of fun activities, their learning journey happens in so many ways, from reading the numbers on 
the buses, to reading articles in the newspaper or counting the change from the shopkeeper. Learning is in all we do, keep up the brain work.  Stay 
safe in the summer holidays, enjoy, cherish the small moments and breathe if it becomes overwhelming. We look forward to welcoming you and our 
new families in September, refreshed and rejuvenated!

Uniform
Pupils must return to school in September in their full correct PURPLE school uniform, including the appropriate footwear. We will no longer allow 
pupils to wear the old red and blue uniform. Most items can be purchased in supermarkets, fashion stores but the logo sweatshirt/cardigan can only 
be purchased from Harry’s, Fashion Mark, 18 High Street, Southall, UB1 3DA. If you are experiencing financial difficulty and would like the school to 
arrange some pre-loved uniform for your child, please contact Mrs. Cornelius and or look out for our preloved uniform sale in the Autumn term.

• White polo shirt or blouse
• Black trousers or skirt or pinafore
• Purple sweatshirt or cardigan (with logo)
• Purple and white checked summer dress
• Black shoes

On their class PE days, pupils in all year groups must come to school in their PE kits.  Pupils need to wear a white t-shirt (with/without new logo) and 
non-branded black jogging bottoms or shorts.
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After School Clubs 
We are happy to say that we will continue offering extra-curricular clubs after school in the Autumn term, in week beginning 
15th September. You will receive 
further detail on these in September.  
 
Summer holiday free school meal 
vouchers 
If you are eligible for Free School 
Meals, Ealing Council will be 
providing a supermarket voucher, to 
support you to meet food and other 
essential costs over the 6-week 
summer holidays: £90 voucher (£15 
per week per child), only given to 
children in receipt of income based 
free school meals, to cover the six-
week summer holiday. These will be 
issued by Blackhawk Network via 
Ealing Council NOT school. Please 
note that unredeemed summer 
holiday vouchers will not be 
redeemed centrally and distributed 
via schools as they have been 
previously. Funds from unredeemed 
vouchers will be returned to the 
council and put into local welfare 
assistance.  Please read the 
instructions posted on DOJO and if 
you experience any problems follow 
the links in the letter, as there is no 
one at school that can further advise 
you.  

 
London Mayor’s Free school meals 

for ALL children for another year 

As you may be aware, City Hall/the 

Mayor of London has funded free 

school meals, for 2 years, to all pupils 

in state funded primary schools. 

They are hoping to expand for 

another year. This Mayoral Decision seeks approval, subject to the outcome of the normal budget-setting process for financial 

years 2025-26 and 2026 27, to continue funding a grant scheme open to all local authorities in London, to provide universal free 

school meals (UFSM) in state-funded primary schools for the academic year starting in September 2025. Over the year, this 

could save families over £500 per child. If approved, this means that ALL pupils will receive free school meals, for the full 

academic year 2025-26. However, it’s vitally important that you still complete you’re the borough’s registration form, in case 

your child is eligible for extra funding for their school from the Government, worth £1,300 per year. That’s extra money to 

spend on enrichment activities, teacher development, and targeted support for the children that need it most. If you think 

your child may be eligible, you can apply online 

https://www.ealing.gov.uk/info/201111/education_grants_and_financial_assistance/701/free_school_meals 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS: Too many children are still missing out on a free delicious nutritious school lunch. We want all children to 
be eating a HOT FREE school lunch, so do encourage your child to try it out and save yourself money! If you are eligible for free 
school meals, please provide the school with your National Insurance Number or click on the link below, on how to claim, in 
case your child is eligible for Food vouchers during the holidays AND extra funding for their school from the Government, worth 
£1,300 per year. That’s extra money to spend on enrichment activities, teacher development and targeted support. To see if 
you qualify please click on the link and inform school as soon as you receive your notification: 
http://fsm.bslforum.com/ealing/Dseat.jsp The Voucher is usually £15 per week, per child. Don’t miss out, apply today!  
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Other support available-Cost of living 
Support for children and families from Ealing Council website has lots of information about the different sources of help, 
benefits, grants and money-saving discounts the council has on offer. Visit for more information: 
https://www.ealing.gov.uk/info/201320/cost_of_living_support_and_advice. Parents might also be interested in the free data 
sim cards available from Ealing libraries for students. The council’s four community hubs include Southall Library, 
https://www.ealing.gov.uk/info/201033/council_and_local_decisions/3073/location , a registered data bank providing sims 
cards for those who do not have online access or are struggling to pay for mobile data. Anyone struggling to meet food costs, 
cover their rent or purchase essential items can apply for financial assistance. To find more information or to make an 
application go to: https://www.ealing.gov.uk/info/201264/help_for_residents/2687/help_with_your_money/2 
Information about all the different sources of help, benefits, grants and money-saving discounts on offer is also available:  
https://www.egfl.org.uk/sites/default/files/Cost%20of%20living%20leaflet%20with%20translations_0.pdf 
 
 Let’s Localise- Follow us 
An organisation that supports us with fundraising, asking local individuals, organisations and businesses for help. The Infant 
school is listed on this digital platform, but we need to build up our followers. Do follow us on our "Lets Localise page" and 
share with family and friends, as we pledge for more resources. To follow: https://www.letslocalise.co.uk/dashboard/school 
 
Lost property 
All lost property that is not named will be put on tables in the last week, on the KS1 playground, for parents to try and identify 
and collect after school: Week beginning 14th July. Any unnamed and unclaimed items will be donated to the PSA at the end of 
term, for us to sell in September.  
 
Y6 Prize-giving and Leavers’ Assembly  
We look forward to celebrating the achievements of Y6 pupils during assembly, at the end of term. Year 6 Parents are warmly 
welcome: Wednesday 23rd July at 9am. 
 
Endings and beginnings 
I’m sure you will join me in wishing a fond farewell and huge THANK YOU to you to some much-loved staff at the end of this 
term, with staff moving onto youth work and to widen school experience.  
We say a huge thank you to: Mrs Nicola Simpson (after 26 years), Mrs Sohni Tatla, Mrs Madeeha Ahmed, Mr Ben Scott, Ms 
Carissa Yearwood, Ms Seher Shazad and Mr Kamal Romain.  They will be sincerely missed as staff and colleagues, and we hope 
they will keep in touch with the school!  
We welcome these new teachers to the Dormers Wells Family: Syeda Rubaiath, Fatema Mamjiwala, Hodan Omer (delighted to 
be returning to us!) and Sharn Singh. 
 
End of term arrangements  
The last day of the Summer term is on Wednesday 23rd July. Pick up time: 1pm (12:45pm for Year 6). 
 
It has been a very busy, aspirational year for everyone and I thank you for the continued support. I wish you all a restful, safe 
Summer and I look forward to seeing everyone back at school on Tuesday 2nd September, when gates open at 8:40am. 
 
With best wishes,         
Mrs Toni George (Headteacher) 



Year 2
Year 2 using laptops and learning about creating cartoon.

Year 1 
In year 1 this month we have enjoyed reading our core text 
‘Traction Man. It has helped us produce some fantastic writing to end 
our time in Year 1. We have retold the story and written adverts to 
persuade people to but our doll. 

Reception
The children in reception attended a 
performance from a flutist this 
month. They enjoyed listening to 
the beautiful music and were able to 
explore new musical concepts with 
a professional musician. 

Nursery
This month, the children reflected on the many achievements they've made throughout the year. They 
celebrated milestones such as mastering one-to-one correspondence in counting, learning to write their 
names, and understanding what it means to be a good friend. The children have worked incredibly hard, 
and their progress is something to be truly proud of.

WHAT HAVE WE BEEN UP TO?
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UPCOMING DATES
1/9/25: INSET Day School closed to pupils
2/9/25:  Start of Term: Whole School opens for Y1-Y6 pupils 
3/9/25: Nursery and reception play & stay sessions 
4/9/25 New Reception children (Group 1) start 
04/09/25: Nursery staggered starts begin 
5/9/25 Reception Group 2 (returners) start
8/9/25: 9am Y6 Meet the Teachers
9/9/25: 9am Y5 Meet the Teachers
2.15pm Reception children Meet the Teachers
10/9/25: 9am Y4 Meet the Teachers

10/9/25 2.15pm Y1 Meet the Teachers
11/9/25 9am: Y2 Parents meet the Teacher meeting
11/9/25: Y4 swimming begins
12/9/25: 9am Y3 Meet the Teachers
15/9/25: World Afro Day
9/9/25: 9am Y5 Meet the Teachers
19/9/25: Harvest Theme Lunch
22/9/25: Bike ability for Y5 & 6 (all week)
9am Safeguarding training for Parents (Trips)
23/9/25: School Photographers visit
24/9/25: Flu vaccinations



Year 5
Year 5 had an unforgettable time on their camping adventure! The 
days were packed with thrilling water fights, exciting games, and 
delicious BBQs that everyone enjoyed. As the sun set, they gathered 
around the crackling campfire to toast marshmallows and share 
spine-tingling scary stories under the starry sky. Laughter echoed 
through the campsite, and every moment was filled with fun, 
friendship, and adventure – a trip they’ll remember forever!

Year 6
Year 6 were invited to Villiers High School to an event known as Southall 
resists, this is in relation to the topic ‘Southall Uprising’ which year 6 
studied in the Autumn term. At the school we looked at some beautiful art 
work made by local children, and three of our very own pupils: Jasnoor, 
Jayden and Tisha spoke with such maturity about the Southall Rising. 

WHAT HAVE WE BEEN UP TO?
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Year 3
What a truly magnificent way to end the year. Our year 3 children 
loved the final trip of the year - an unforgettable experience at Kew 
Gardens

Year 4
Year 4 visited the high school and made pizza and keyrings. They were 
able to work in the kitchen and learnt how to cut and create their own 
pizza. They also were able to use a hand saw and filing tools for their 
keyrings. 
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Summer Fair
We enjoyed our annual Summer Fair and Circus visit on what was a wonderful, sunny Thursday. Thank you to all of the parents and carers who 
gave their support and joined their child/children for an afternoon of fun events and tasty treats. We at Dormers Primary greatly appreciate this as 
your support helps to create lasting memories on these fun occasions.
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Year 6 production 
The Year 6 production this year is 'The lion King'. Pupils have been practising their lines and performance everyday so that they can put on a 
spectacular show for everyone.
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